
City of McCleary 

STAFF REPORT 
 

To: Mayor and Council 

From: Jenna Jarvis, Public Works Field Foreman 

Date: June 6, 2025 

Department: Public Works 

 

Hello everyone! 
 
Our busy season is defiantly full steam ahead!  
 
During this time of year, we have some yearly maintenance. This includes fertilizing common 
places that the public sees and uses, right of way mowing and weed eating, spraying weeds along 
curbs, and cleaning up all our storm ponds.  
 
We also put in a lot of work at the cemetery with fertilizing, pruning, mowing, weed eating, and 
blowing off all the headstones in preparation for Memorial Day. We also had some members 
from the VFW from all over Grays Harbor County compliment us in how our cemetery is the 
best one in the whole county.  
 
In preparation for the upcoming chip seal project, we have added a much-needed catch basin in 
front of 511 S. 6th St. In the up-and-coming days we will be transitioning to asphalt patching 
various areas.  
 
On top of all the normal day to day business, we have had 2 water leaks on service lines as well 
as on boarding one summer help which has already been a tremendous help! 
 
 
 
Have a wonderful day! 
-Jenna Jarvis 
 
 
 

 


